
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for 
Jerome “Jim” Nyman by Toronto City Council 

 
 
Moved by: Councillor Paula Fletcher 
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Shelley Carroll 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
passing of Jerome “Jim” Nyman on January 23, 2023, at the age of 74. 
 
Jim was a gifted lawyer and helped many people during his 40-plus years of practice 
with CaleyWray Labour Lawyers. Highly esteemed by his colleagues, Jim had a strong 
sense of justice and cared deeply about his clients, working tirelessly on their behalf. 
The respect and joy that he brought to those in his life will be remembered by the 
thousands of people he helped over the course of his career, as well as his friends and 
family.  
 
Jim also found pride and purpose in being a father and partner. His empathy, sense of 
humor, and storytelling abilities are greatly missed by his wife Jennifer, his sons Jesse, 
Daniel and Alexander, as well as by his many friends, clients, and associates.  
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to Jim Nyman's family, and his colleagues and friends at 
the CaleyWray Law Firm. 
 

   February 7, 2023 
 


